
 

Friendship Star Quilters 
September 2024 

 
P.O. Box 8051, Gaithersburg, MD 20898 

Website: friendshipstar.org 

 

The Quiltline 
 

Calendar of Events 

Sep 9 

  

FSQ Guild Meeting in-person 7:30 pm** 
(our next meeting will be October 7th) 

Sep 
11 - 14 

AQS Quilt Week - Lancaster 
Manheim, PA (more information) 

Sep 
12 - 15 

Pennsylvania National Quilt Extravaganza 
Oaks, PA (more information) 

Sep 22 Nimble Fingers Quilt Bingo (more information) 

Sep  
26 - 28 

Original Sewing & Quilting Expo 
Fredericksburg, VA (more information) 

 

 

Fabric Raffle:   

Fat Quarters of Batiks           

 
 

Guild Meetings 
 

Guild meetings are usually held 
at 7:30 pm on the 1st Monday of 
the month at 
 
Gaithersburg Church of the 
Nazarene  
8921 Warfield Rd 
Gaithersburg MD  20882 
  
** Come at 7:00 pm for 
mingling and conversation! 
 
If Montgomery County Public 
Schools (MCPS) evening 
activities are cancelled, FSQ 
meetings are cancelled. MCPS 
cancellations are posted on 
montgomeryschoolsmd.org. 

 

Service Projects 
 

Workshops are held from 
9:30 am to Noon at 
 
 
Fairhaven United 
Methodist Church 
12801 Darnestown Rd 
Darnestown, MD 20878 
 
 
 
Workshops this month: 
 
Thursday, Sep 19 
Thursday, Sep 26 
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Executive Board Meeting 
 

The next Executive Board Meeting is 
via Zoom on Monday, Oct 21th at 
7:00 pm. 
 
 

If you have a topic to bring up to the 
board, please contact any of the 
officers to add your item to the 
agenda, or to receive the Zoom link 
for the meeting. 

https://friendshipstar.org/
https://www.americanquilter.com/quiltweek/lancaster-2024/
https://www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-events/pennsylvania-national-quilt-extravaganza/
https://www.sewingexpo.com/Events/Fredericksburg-VA
https://montgomeryschoolsmd.org/
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President’s Message 

Anne Flaggs 

 

Hello, Quilters and welcome to September. Hard to believe that summer is almost over but we still 

have a few more weeks of warm weather before Fall arrives. It’s going to be an exciting year with 

lots of great programs; a Quilt Show and several challenges to keep us busy for a while.  

Just a few items from me: 

• We will be hosting a hybrid meeting again. Look for an email a few days before our meeting 

with the Zoom link if you plan to call in. 

• Thanks to Carmen Contreras-Sesvold, Colleen Biasco, Trish McTighe and Joy Dorman for 

ensuring that our yearly financial audit has been completed.  There were no findings. 

• This is the last month to renew your membership if you want to be included in the annual 

roster.    

• We could use some help welcoming newer members and introducing them to FSQ.   If you 

have time before the meeting and see someone who might need help navigating the lobby 

and our meetings, introduce yourself and show them around. 

• Be sure to pick up this year’s quilt raffle tickets in the lobby before the meeting.  

• Summer Log Jam challenge quilts are due in October. 

• We still need a raffle quilt team to prepare our 2025-2026 quilt, let me know if you have some 

ideas and are interested. 

• The Quilt Show is 8 months away, we have some open committee positions, consider 

volunteering and helping out. 

• Laura Marcus will be selling tickets to the Nimble Fingers Bingo on Sunday, September 

22.  Look for her in the lobby to get your ticket and support this guild. 

 

That’s all from me, hope to see you at the next meeting. 

 

Anne 
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Guild Meeting Minutes - August 

Harriett Sheinson 

  

The meeting was called to order by President Anne Flaggs at 7:35 pm. 

There was one guest, Sally, and she was welcomed.  

The minutes of the June meeting were accepted with no changes. 

Highlights from The Quiltline were as follows: 

1. 2025-26 raffle quilt still needs a team to coordinate creation 

2. Quilt Show organization is coming soon. Look to the fall for more activity 

3. Montgomery County Fair is from 8/9 to 8/17. Senior day is Tuesday, August 13. Admission 

is free if you are 62 or older. Make sure to see our 2025 raffle quilt and check to see if it 

won a ribbon. 

4. The Executive Board’s next meeting is Monday 8/12 at 7pm on Zoom. If you wish to 

attend, please let Anne Flaggs know. 

5. Interesting article about Wrapping the World with Quilts to support Ukraine and 

encouraging us to make a quilt block for Hope and Peace. 

6. Nimble Fingers is holding a Quilt Bingo in September.  

Raffle Quilt 2025: Thanks to Karen Kehl and everyone involved in creating this masterpiece. The 

charity chosen by the executive board is the Children’s Inn at NIH which was a favorite charity of 

Karen Kehl’s late husband. Since this is a group decision of the whole guild, a vote for IN FAVOR 

with no objections was obtained. 

Raffle tickets should be available at the September meeting for everyone to sell. 

Raffle Quilt 2024: The top 3 sales winners were Amy McNamara, Judy Hoffman and Suma 

Glassman. Proceeds from the quilt were about $2,100 net. FSQ donated $500 to A Wider Circle that 

was doubled by a matching grant. 

The June Yard Sale made over $3,200. Thank you to all who helped and shopped. 

The 2023/24 Audit of the Financials was completed in June by Carmen Contreras-Sesvold and 

Colleen Biasco. No issues were identified. 

 

Committee Reports/Announcements: 

Membership – Lynn Stieber/Carrie Horton reminded those in attendance that the dues are due in 

September and are $35. 

Retreat: Colleen Biasco reported that there were only 8 seats left. Please sign up fast before they 

go. 
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Yard Sale fabric will be moved to Gerda’s home.  

Collections for Raffle baskets is starting in Sept.  

The raffle quilt for 2024-25 was held up for all to see.  

Quilt-o was played in the auditorium. 

Door Prize winners were Cathy Miller and Jackie Barone. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Harriet Sheinson, Corresponding Secretary 

 

 

 
 

Programs 

Stacy Ross and Judy Walsh 

 

In September we’ll be hosting Pat and Arlan Christ who will be sharing “Pennsylvania Dutch 

Quilts…Folklore & Superstitions”.  They have been exhibiting, collecting and obtaining knowledge 

about the heritage of antique quilts since 2008. You can learn more about them here. 

 

 

Our speaker in October will be Erin Grogan - a pattern designer and founder of Love Sew Modern. 

Erin will be presenting the evolution of wearable art and will share different methods for applying our 

own artistic style to our wardrobes.  

 

 

 

 

 
Pins will again be available for purchase at our in-person meetings.  FSQ Guild Pins are $5.00 and 

our Show Pins are $1.00.   

I hope you will consider adding a pin or two to your collection.  

    

FSQ Pins for Sale 
 Linda Belecki 

http://www.thechristcollections.com/
https://www.lovesewmodern.com/our-story
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Service Projects Update 

Nance Brennan and Anne Weaver 

Wonderful news to announce!!! Service Projects is again partnering with Ryan’s Case for Smiles to 

collect pillowcases for area children who are hospitalized or are otherwise in need of some cheer. 

Kathy Haynes, the new local coordinator, is excited to add Friendship Star Quilters to the list of 

donors. You can read all about the Baltimore chapter here https://caseforsmiles.org/baltimore/.  

A reminder from Ryan’s Case for Smiles…please use 100% cotton fabric, no embellishments or 

glitter and be sure to wash in unscented detergent, iron and seal in an individual zip-loc bags. Please 

finish the seams by using a French seam, serging or zigzagging. If fabrics were pre-washed, please 

re-wash after finishing. We are always conscious of these children’s compromised immune systems. 

You are welcome to use your own fabric stash, or you can pick up a kit (or two!) at any in-person 

FSQ meeting. We will be out in the foyer during registration and break with kits and directions, if you 

need them.  Stop by and say hi! 

Service Projects workshops in September will be held on Thursdays, September 19 and 26. We 

meet from 9:30 am until noon, at Fairhaven United Methodist Church, 12801 Darnestown Road 

(Route 28), about a mile west of Quince Orchard High School. See you there. Bring a friend. 

 

 

Log Jam Challenge 

JoAnne DuChez 

 

Hi, All. I hope you have been busy working on your challenge quilt. Time is starting to run out. Only 1 

more month to finish up your projects. Hopefully, your progress has been enjoyable. I did have a little 

problem – I lost my challenge quilt top. It took a couple of weeks to find it. Of course, it was in the 

last place I looked. Hiding behind a small shelving unit. Now it is sandwiched and waiting to be 

quilted. Like I said, only a month to go so I also must get busy! 

The quilt size may be 40” square to twin size. Quilts must be sandwiched, quilted and bound. All 

challenge quilts will be donated to Service Projects for distribution. 

Finished quilts are due at the October meeting by 7:15. Voting will take place before the meeting and 

during the first 5 minutes of the break. 

Yard Sale Bucks will be awarded to the three quilts with the most votes. 

We can’t wait to see what your imaginative spirits create.  Have fun and good luck! 

https://caseforsmiles.org/baltimore/
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FRIENDSHIP STAR QUILTERS 

2025 ANNUAL RETREAT AT BON SECOURS 

FEBRUARY 14-17, 2025 

UPDATE – ONE SPACE AVAILABLE 

 

Only a few weeks ago, registration opened for FSQ’s 2025 annual “Quilters Unsupervised” sewing 

retreat.  Spaces have filled up quickly and we now have only one space left. If you have been 

thinking about signing up, now is the time. The retreat is open to all FSQ members.   

Bon Secours has beautiful facilities including a large conference room (our sewing space) with 

natural light coming from a wall of windows.  Bring your sewing machine and your projects and treat 

yourself to a long weekend without the distractions of home. 

Lodging and meals are included.  All rooms are single occupancy with 2-night and 3-night options 

offered.  We are offering two methods of payment, check or credit card with a $7.00 per night 

discount if paying by check. 

Paying by Credit Card 

Option 1: $376 (Friday and Saturday nights) 

Option 2: $564 (Friday, Saturday and Sunday nights)  

Paying by Check 

Option 1: $362 (Friday and Saturday nights) 

Option 2: $543 (Friday, Saturday and Sunday nights)  

Complete details are on the Registration Form.   

If you have any questions, please email retreats@friendshipstar.org 

Colleen Biasco & Jennifer Rossmere, FSQ Retreat Co-chairs 

 

 

 

FSQ Retreat 

Colleen Biasco & Jennifer Rossmere 

 

https://friendshipstar.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/Feb-2025-Retreat-Registration-Form.pdf
mailto:retreats@friendshipstar.org
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We have begun to sell raffle tickets for our 2025 Raffle Quilt, Quilter’s Rainbow.  It’s a lovely quilt in 

bright rainbow colors on a black background with beautiful quilting. The raffle drawing will take place 

at the June 2, 2025 FSQ Guild meeting and a portion of the profits will go to our chosen charity this 

year which is the Children’s Inn at NIH.   The quilt design was created by Karen Kehl, the quilt was 

pieced by many members of our guild and longarm quilted by Barbara Bean. 

 

Along with selling raffle tickets when we take the raffle quilt to other guilds, we also ask each FSQ 

member to either sell or purchase 15 tickets.   Although participation in the raffle quilt ticket sales is 

voluntary, this is a major source of funding for the Guild and your support is appreciated.  Tickets are 

$2 per ticket or 3 tickets for $5.  If you buy all your own tickets, it’s only $25. 

   

I will be in the lobby at the September FSQ meeting with envelopes of 15 tickets for all guild 

members.  Please come and see me so you can get your envelope with the raffle tickets, a letter 

explaining the process and a picture of the raffle quilt.  The ticket stubs and money are to be 

returned to me at a guild event.  If you want additional tickets, I will have those as well. 

 

The seller of the winning ticket and the top three ticket sellers will be rewarded with a prize.  I look 

forward to your support for this endeavor which supports all the guild activities.  Please let me know 

if you have any questions. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

This year we are again planning to take our raffle quilt to visit other guilds. Last year we were able to 

go to the following guilds: Bethesda Quilters, Cluster Spires, Faithful Circle of Quilters Guild, Nimble 

Fingers, Needle Chasers, Mother Seton Parish Quilting Angels, and Four County Quilters. 

If you would like to volunteer to take the raffle quilt to one of these guilds, please contact me.  

I don’t have dates set up yet but would contact any volunteers when I know dates and times.  If there 

are other guilds you think we should contact, please let me know.  I plan to be at the September 

FSQ meeting. 

 
 

   FSQ Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales 

   Karen Moss   

 
 

   FSQ Raffle Quilt Marketing 

   Judy Hoffman   

mailto:opportunity_quilt_marketing@friendshipstar.org
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Show Dates: April 25,26,27, 2025 
Set-up: Thursday April 24, 2025 
Asbury Methodist Village, Rosborough Cultural Arts and Wellness Center 
301 Odendhal Ave, Gaithersburg, MD 20877 
 
Please add the Celebration of Quilts dates to your calendar.  As your 2025 Quilt Show Co Chair, I 
am pleased to announce along with Co-Chair, Anne Flaggs, that we have filled most of the 
committee chairs to staff the 2025 Quilt Show.  We are grateful to those who have taken the same or 
similar positions from previous shows and we welcome new chairs who will contribute to the success 
of our QS.  
 
We still have a few open positions in Demos, Hospitality, Publicity, Quilt Challenge, Staging and 
Outdoor Signs.  Contact Trish or Anne for more information. 
 
The first meeting of the Quilt Show committee chairs and all interested members will be held 
on Monday, September 23 at 7:00 PM at the Asbury Meeting Room at the Villas, 400 Russell 
Ave, Gaithersburg, MD. We will be discussing quilt show changes, the boutique, the silent auction, 
social media outreach and the yard sale. 
 
HERE ARE SOME THINGS FOR ALL FSQ MEMBERS TO DO TO SUPPORT THE SHOW: 
 

 If you haven't already, please start now on your quilts for the show. Quilted items such as 
clothing, wall hangings, table runners or bags are also eligible. 

 
 Begin thinking about what you could make for the Boutique. These can be any quality craft 

items. In the past, pottery, jewelry, note cards and cat toys have been popular, as well as 
placemats, bowl cozies, table runners and other quilted items.   
 

 Start to identify and make things that can be sold at the Silent Auction. This is another 
important fund-raising effort for our guild 
 

 

 
Trish McTighe 
Anne Flaggs 
2025 Quilt Show Co-Chairs 
 

  

 
 

   2025 FSQ Quilt Show 

   Trish McTighe  

https://www.google.com/search?rlz=1C1CHBF_enUS787US787&sxsrf=ALiCzsZoDexrBE7ZPESPBKYzIILjw8_QtQ:1661277203871&q=Asbury+Methodist+Village&ludocid=3209245966659405343&gsas=1&lsig=AB86z5V0vZlet2SOUkzg0JgxObiD&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjQuPDsw935AhX7EVkFHfrbDQAQ8G0oAHoECEUQAQ
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Results of the FSQ Zoom Sip and Sew Survey 

Out of more than 100 FSQ members only 25 responded. Of those 25, 9 respondents indicated that 

they were interested in Zoom Sip and Sew.  4 preferred to meet in the daytime and 5 in the 

evenings. The anticipated frequency of attendance was 6 occasionally, 2 occasionally to frequently, 

and one frequently. Based on these responses, it seems interest is really low and continuing with 

these sessions is not reasonable. 

There were a couple of suggestions.  One was to have everyone work on a small project together, 

such as an ornament, bag or service project quilt.  The other was to solicit suggestions for a 

technique or item that people would like to learn more about.  Ask members with expertise to 

volunteer to speak.  Alternatively, do a bimonthly challenge based on topics. 

I may send out another survey including these suggestions to see if they would significantly impact 

interest in Zoom sessions. 

 

 

 
 

Facebook 

Suma Glassman and Ellen Robinson 

We have a Facebook Group in addition to our regular page on that platform. Please like the page 

and join the group. The group will allow you to share pictures of your work with other members. Both 

pages are public so you can still view them just by going to the links. We post various items of 

interest to both areas.  

The regular Facebook page is located at https://facebook.com/FriendshipStarQuilters/ . 

The Facebook Group is at https://www.facebook.com/groups/421870746339372. 

If you have any questions, you can contact either Ellen or Suma individually, or send an email 

to facebook@friendshipstar.org. 

 

 

Small Groups 
 Peggy Weidman 

https://facebook.com/FriendshipStarQuilters/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/421870746339372
mailto:facebook@friendshipstar.org


The Quiltline – September 2024 
 

Page 10 

 

 
 

   FSQ Best Beginner’s Award 

   Anne Flaggs 

 

 

 

Did you make it to the Montgomery County 

Agricultural Fair this year?  I did and had a great 

time looking at all the quilts and everything in the 

4H building, enjoyed my free ice cream and 

watched the cows being judged.   

Each year FSQ presents an award for the Best 

Beginner’s Quilt at the Fair. The judging is done by 

the Fair’s judges, not by FSQ. The winner receives 

a check for $25.00, a free one-year membership in 

our guild and an invitation to bring their quilt to our 

next in-person meeting.  

This year’s winner was Ann Manyin. I didn’t get a 

chance to meet her but a picture of her award-

winning quilt is shown on the left.  We’re hoping she 

will join us at our September meeting! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Library News 

Rosie Hormuth and Liz Lawrence 

 

The FSQ library has a wonderful variety of books available to inspire your quilting projects.  Books 

are available for one month loan to be returned at the following in-person meeting.  Just sign and 

date the card found inside the back cover, leave the card with us, and let your creativity flow! 

If you have a particular book you would like to see added to the library selections, please let us 
know. Suggestions are welcome. 
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Membership 
Lynn Stieber and Carrie Horton 
 

    

 

      

 

Hopefully many of you made time to visit the Montgomery County Fair to see all the beautiful quilts, 

including our raffle quilt that won a 2nd place ribbon.  And congratulations to those of you who 

entered your own quilts and other items. Peggy Weidman won a special award for her creative Esher 

quilt! 

Thanks to those of you who have renewed their membership for the year. If you haven’t, please do 

so before the September 9 meeting.  You can mail in your registration or bring it in person to the 

meeting.  This will ensure that your information is on the current list that will be emailed to all 

members. Dues are $35 or $20 for out-of-state members. 

Lynn Stieber and Carrie Horton 
Membership Co-Chairs 
 
 
 
 
  

 

          September  Birthdays 
 

Phyllis Eddy - Sept 1 

Jean Farrell - Sept 1 

Barbara Kilby - Sept 5 

Jane Campos - Sept 8 

Judy Hoffman - Sept 12 

Cathy Miller - Sept 13 

Marilyn Pierce - Sept 18 

Maryann Bruce - Sept 25 

Estelle Inn - Sept 27 

Eleanor Bragin - Sept 29 
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The ladies from Truth and Hope are thankful for your support of many of their projects. 

 

 

The next several pages show the extent of their outreach last year: 
 

Truth and Hope Outreach 
2023 Giving Totals  

 

church support, ministry to children, help for Venezuelan refugees 
 (Santa Marta, Colombia): 

- Sembrando Vida Foundation & Calvary Church - 
- sent with Lamy family, Shady Grove Presbyterian mission team - 

134 health kits 
10 baby bundles 

24 baby clothing packs 
6 suitcases 

168 verses of hope in Spanish 

 
 

 
Designed by Freepik 

  Thank You from Truth & Hope 

  Cathy Miller   
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Truth and Hope Outreach 2023 
 

community care (Shapaja & other rural villages of Peru): 

- sent with Gilda & Eddie Harris - 
65 kit bags 

19 pieces children’s swimwear 
2 pairs children’s water shoes 
16 pairs eyeglasses/sunglasses 

40 toothbrushes 
39 small tubes toothpaste 

17 small toys 
15 backpacks, duffels, carry-ons, & totes 

125 verses of hope in Spanish 
 

care for orphans (Nairobi, Kenya): 

- Amazing Children’s Center -  
- sent with Dr. Richard & Bishop Grace Kariuki, through Isaac Kariuki - 

12 comforts 
15 baby quilts 

60 diapers, 30 pins 
18 bibs 

147 items of children’s clothing 
3 pieces luggage 

12 pair underwear 
10 pair shoes 
 25 pair socks 

59 shirts 
7 pants 
 9 belts 

114 verses of hope in Swahili 
 

community outreach (Mwana Wikio Village, Kenya): 

- sent through Grace Mureithi & Milkah Heta - 
5 boxes clothing 

1 sewing organizer with threads & notions 
 

ministry to new mothers (Thika, Kenya): 

- Thika Level Five Hospital maternity ward - 
- sent through Grace Mureithi & Milkah Heta - 

30 baby bundles 
25 baby blankets/quilts/afghans 

5 suitcases 
30 verses of hope in Swahili 
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Truth and Hope Outreach 2023 
 

church ministry to children (Dungu Dungu, Kenya): 

- Renewal Project Africa -  
- sent with Sutton family, The Well Community Church mission team - 

42 school kits 
42 verses of hope in Swahili 

 

encouragement for pastors’ wives (rural villages, Mombasa area, Kenya): 

- sent with Sutton family, The Well Community Church mission team - 
15 kit bags (mission team will fill with small gifts) 

15 verses of hope in Swahili 
 

church encouragement (Nicaragua): 

- sent with Bishop Samuel & Soledad Lopez - 
17 baby blankets 
16 stuffed toys 
16 health kits 

20 diaper packs / 6 diaper covers 
4 diaper bags 

56 small baby gifts 
64 small gifts for women 

52 T-shirts 
10 small comforters 
8 pieces of luggage 

63 verses of hope in Spanish 
 

care for orphans (Nairobi, Kenya): 

- Jamii International Outreach Ministries -  
- sent with Maurice Kinyanjui, through Isaac Kariuki -  

170 drawstring bags 
89 items of children’s clothing 

3 suitcases 
160 verses of hope in Swahili 

 

care for abandoned & orphaned children (Empangani, South Africa): 

- iKhaya LikaBaba children’s home, c/o Loressa Kritzinger - 
- sent with St. Peter’s Episcopal mission team - 

6 kid-size comforts 
6 verses of hope in Afrikaans 

 

compassion care for at-risk families (Ndabayakhe Reserve, South Africa): 

- Ithemba Lempilo Centre, c/o Lethiwe Mafuleka - 
- sent with St. Peter’s Episcopal mission team - 

48 diaper packs (192 diapers & 96 pins) 
48 verses of hope in Afrikaans 
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Truth and Hope Outreach 2023 

 
care for the elderly (Colesberg, South Africa): 

- Colesberg Rotary - 
- sent with St. Peter’s Episcopal mission team - 

9 lap blankets 
2 shoulder wraps 

11 verses of hope in Afrikaans 
 

community care (Richmond, South Africa): 

- sent with St. Peter’s Episcopal mission team - 
24 school kits 

19 baby bundles 
43 verses of hope in Afrikaans 

 

recovery for homeless families (Harrisburg, PA): 

- Brethren Housing Association - 
- sent with Blair Grove - 

1 nursery bedding set 
2 twin bedding sets 

 

community support (Montgomery County, MD) 

- donated to UMCVFD Beallsville for fundraising effort - 
1 queen-size red/white/blue Freedom quilt 

hand-cut, hand-sewn, machine-quilted 
 

community-building effort (Kandale, Democratic Republic of the Congo): 

- REVE Kandale Foundation -  
- sent with Colette Ramm, founder - 

1 school kit (sample) 
1 health kit (sample) 

1 baby bundle (sample) 
2 comforts 
2 suitcases 

 
care of the vulnerable (Richmond & Kimberley, South Africa): 

- Hope in South Africa (Richmond) & Rotary Satellite (Kimberley) - 
- sent with St. Peter’s Episcopal mission team - 

50 school kits 
40 baby bundles 
25 lap blankets 
50 health kits 

165 verses of hope in Afrikaans 
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Truth and Hope Outreach 2023 
 

gospel outreach to children (worldwide) 

- Operation Christmas Child, Samaritan’s Purse - 
- sent through Living Word Bible Fellowship - 

50 kit bags 
50 pencil cases 
11 stuffed toys 

 

community outreach (rural villages of Peru): 

- sent with Gilda & Eddie Harris - 
30 kit bags, 16 shopping bags 

 2 baseball caps, 1 pair reading glasses 
17 small toys, 3 stuffed toys 

8 items of children’s swimwear 
18 craft kits, 1 box craft supplies 

50 verses of hope in Spanish 
 

care for mothers & newborns in remote village (Kandale Village, Congo): 

- sent with Colette & Greg Ramm, REVE Kandale - 
50 baby bundles 
10 diaper covers 

2 suitcases 
50 verses of hope in Kikongo 

 

support for school girls learning to sew (Kandale Village, Congo): 

- sent with Colette & Greg Ramm, REVE Kandale - 
41 knotted comforters 
5 handmade dresses 

1 large bag buttons, snaps, & fasteners 
1 bag sewing pins & safety pins, 1 large bag zippers 

1 box trims, elastics, & accessories 
1 suitcase 

41 verses of hope in Kikongo 
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Laura Markus will be selling tickets at our September meeting: 
 

$20 cash or check 
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For those of you who enjoy foundation paper piecing, check out this website for a colorful free chart 
that will help you easily change the size of the blocks you want to create. 
 
If you do reduce or enlarge your patterns, don’t forget that your ¼” seam allowances will also be 
reduced or enlarged on the new pattern pieces, so be sure to trim them accurately when you cut 
them out. 
 
I encourage you to browse her shop while you’re there – Juliet has some wonderful patterns! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In Memoriam 

 
 

  The quilting community lost a dynamic quilter in August:  Freddy Moran.  
 
   A heartfelt tribute to Freddy was shared by her longtime friend, Jennifer Sampou.  
   You can read it here.   
 
    It must have been amazing to have Freddy as a friend. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 

    

   Tips & Tricks 

   Judy Walsh 

 

 

https://tartankiwidesigns.com/remarkablerainbowresizer
https://www.jennifersampou.com/my-blog/swirling-among-the-rainbows
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Elected Officers 

President 

 

Anne Flaggs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President Michele Barnard                

Co-Treasurers Joy Dorman and  DeVeda Powell 

Secretary Harriet Sheinson 

 

 

Committee Chairs 
 

Fabric of the 
Month 

Liz Plantz & Harriet 
Sheinson 

Raffle Quilt Marketer Judy Hoffman 

Facebook Suma Glassman and   
Ellen Robinson 

Raffle Quilt  
Ticket Sales  

Karen Moss 

Library Rosie Hormuth and               
Liz Lawrence 

Retreats Colleen Biasco and         
Jennifer Rossmere 

Membership Carrie Horton and   
Lynn Stieber 

Service Projects Nance Brennan and         
Anne Weaver 

Newsletter Judy Walsh Small Groups 
Coordinator 

Peggy Weidman 

Pins Linda Belecki Summer Challenge JoAnne DuChez, Meg Tison 
and DeVeda Powell   

Programs 
 

Stacy Ross and  
Judy Walsh 

Sunshine & 
Shadows 

Ellen Robinson 

Publicity 
 

Michele Barnard  Web Administrator Lorie Coston 

Quilt Show 2025 Anne Flaggs and     
Trish McTighe 

Yard Sale Mary Ann Bruce, Lorie Coston 
and Carmen Sesvold 

Raffle Baskets Heidi Oestreicher and 
Elaine Villforth 

Zoom Coordinator Kathy Swartz 
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